Town of Lincoln Annual Meeting Minutes April 20th, 2021 6 PM

The annual meeting of the Town of Lincoln was held on Tuesday April 20th, 2021 at 6 pm at the townhall.  
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ray Secrist.  Members present, Ray Secrist Chairman, Bruce Auseth elected chairman for next term, Cody Ritscher and Steve Heller Supervisors, Trinity Hungerford Treasurer, and Carolyn Thomsen clerk.  Clerk noted all notices were posted as required.   Carol Secrist Town’s person was present.
Minutes were read by Clerk.  Cody Ritscher made motion to approve minutes, Steve Heller 2nd.  
Treasurer’s balance reflected $6,978.70 in checking and $57,904.30 in savings for a total of $64,883.00.  
Annual report was reviewed.  
Clerk reported new voting equipment arrived at a cost of $7,500; $5,000 of the cost was paid with COVID relief grant dollars to protect voters during the election process.
Bruce Auseth reported on roads.  Earney Rd will need ditching and re-rocking.  Piel may need rock.  Berg Ridge Road will need culvert and rock.  Schieche Rd culvert was replaced last year along with Balk Rd and Schaub Rd approaches blacktopped with TRIP funds received.    Piel Rd tree cutting will continue this summer. Tree Farm and Schmidt bridges will need rip rap.  Balk Bridge has a beaver dam causing water back up.  Mike O’Connor will assist in removal.  
Motion was made by Bruce Auseth and seconded by Steve Heller to advertising in the Buffalo Co News.  Motion carried.
Lawn Mowing and Snow Plowing contracts are both up for bids in 2021.  Clerk will be advertising for bids and will be reviewed at May meeting.
No update with Fire department.   Fire signs were replaced in 2020 and all signs are in place as required.  
Town projects for 2021, Earney Rd rock and ditching and work on cemetery stones.  
Cody Ritscher made motion to continue banking with Bank of Alma.  Steve Heller 2nd, motion carried.  Bruce Auseth made motion to give the board the power to borrow, Cody Ritscher 2nd, motion carried.
Ray asked for any public comments.  Bruce thanked Ray for his 24 years of service to the township of Lincoln.  Kathy Schultz was not present but received thanks for her 40 years of service.
Next annual meeting will be held on the third Tuesday of April, 2022.
Cody Ritscher made motion to adjourn, Steve Heller 2nd.  Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted, Carolyn Thomsen, Clerk

